[bookmark: _GoBack]Cary High School Speech and Debate Booster Club
Minutes from October 23, 2017 Meeting

Members Present:
Patrick Jessee, Chairperson
Joe Coletti, Treasurer
Annie Ngo, Secretary
Yvonne Aremendariz, Member-at-large
Alma Logue, Member-at-large
Stephanie Moore, Member-at-large

Mr. Jessee thanked everyone for helping out at the tournament last Saturday. It was a huge success.

The IMPvitational is November 11. Ms. Moore discussed donations. All but 2 of the companies committed to a donation. Ms. Moore will coordinate having the board members each taking 3 students out to follow up on donations. We’ll give the companies another letter. 

Judges’ lounge: Ms. Moore will create a Signup Genius for food and volunteers, and will send the link to Mr. Jessee, who will send it out to parents. Ms. Horowitz will help. Bill will help pick up pasta etc. Mr. Coletti will be out of town the Thursday before the tournament and will give a debit card to Mr. Jessee. One of them will get cash beforehand. At the end of the day Mr. Jessee will go through the cash register. 

Students’  lounge: Morning concessions are from donations. Ms. Logue found out that Papa John’s (Harrison & Maynard) will sell us pizza at $7 per pizza, and Chick-fil-a (at Cary Town Center) is a little more than last year. Aremendariz and Ms. Logue will use their credit cards to buy the these, and will be reimbursed by Mr. Coletti.  We may sell salads and sandwiches for $5 each. We usually discount at the end of the day if items are not selling.  We anticipate (and hope for) about 500 kids, since that is the capacity of the cafeteria. Ms. Logue will buy food for students, and we’ll need another parent to chaperone the students that day. 

Tournament day: Setup will start at 7:00 Saturday morning. We will refer to Ms. Stuelke’s instructions for more details about the tournament. Ms. Mccormick and Mr. Jessee will be floaters for emergencies. Mr. Jessee will ask students from NHS, Alpha Beta and possibly ROTC to help.

Ms. Moore, Ms. Logue & Ms. Ngo will meet at the Starbucks on Nov 5th at 4:00 to further discuss logistics for the tournament.
